
 
 
July 6, 2025 

News Release 
Media Contact: 
Lt. Paul Davis – Public Information Officer 
Desk: 419-245-3217 
paul.davis@toledo.oh.gov 

Felony Suspect in Critical Condition After Overdosing at Safety Building  

Toledo, OH (July 6, 2025): On July 6, 2025, Kiara Robinson, age 32, was taken into custody for 
improperly handling a firearm in a vehicle, and possession of a controlled substance. While at 
the Safety Building, Ms. Robinson ingested an unknown substance resulting in an overdose. She 
remains in critical condition at an area hospital.  

On July 6, 2025 at approximately 4:52 a.m., an officer observed Kiara Robinson, age 32, asleep 
behind the wheel of a vehicle with the driver’s side door open on W. Sylvania near 
Heatherstone. As the officer approached, a firearm was in plain view on the passenger seat. 
Officers woke Ms. Robinson up and asked her to step out of the vehicle. Ms. Robinson complied 
and exited the vehicle under her own power. As officers were speaking to Ms. Robinson, she 
tried to place her hands in her pocket to retrieve an item. In doing so, she dropped a plastic bag 
that was found to contain hydrocodone pills. After speaking with the detective bureau, officers 
determined that Ms. Robinson was improperly handling a firearm in a motor vehicle, a felony of 
the fourth degree. Ms. Robinson was placed into custody, and, upon searching her incident to 
arrest, more narcotics were found on her person. Ms. Robinson was then transported to the 
Safety Building and placed into a holding cell. Ms. Robinson was then removed and placed in an 
interview room to speak with a detective. Once the interview was completed, the detective 
exited to interview room, the arresting officer entered, and took Ms. Robinson back to a 
holding cell. Once back in the holding cell, Ms. Robinson experienced what is believed to have 
been an overdose. Officers requested medical assistance, and administered two doses of 
Narcan. The Toledo Fire and Rescue Department arrived and transported Ms. Robinson to an 
area hospital where she remains in critical condition.  
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After the suspected overdose occurred, the interview room video was reviewed. The video 
showed that between the detective exiting the room and the arresting officer entering the 
room, Ms. Robinson retrieved and unknown white substance from her person and ingested it.  

The incident is being investigated by the department’s Internal Affairs Bureau.  
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